## Board of Health Meeting Minutes



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

## TOWN OF SUTTON REGULAR MEETING MARCH 28, 2017

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: John Silverberg, Ken Malo, Jr., Diane Miller, Tammi Marois

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, James Malley, Judy Bater

Absent: William Fredericks

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: John Silverberg opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:00 PM...

Approve Minutes: Tabled

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Jim Malley Local Upgrade Approvals – Review: 360R Boston Road – Jim reviewed with the Board, very small lot. Approved 60' SAS to own well. Reduction from 100'.

17 Ramshorn Road: Jim Malley spoke to an abutter that had concerns regarding the septic system being close to his property line. Variances were previously approved at a BOH meeting. Jim spoke to the resident at one point but was unable to reach him again. Jim said it would be a matter for civil court for an appeal.

31 Dudley Road: Jim Stated that a strike force team assigned by DEP in regards to TCE in the water. DEP is having the LSP hired by Master Metals conduct an environmental study within 500' in this area. Study being conducted by CMG Environmental, Inc. Some of the residents do not want to have their wells tested. Cheryl has been reaching out to the residents in this area to encourage testing. DEP suggested Jim not sign the Well Certificate for this new well at 31 Dudley Road until this issue is resolved. Cheryl further stated that CMG has sent out letters to the neighboring properties to receive permission to test their wells. Some of the residents have contacted the BOH to validate this company and situation. Residents thought it may be a scam or marketing company. Cheryl further added that water testing is attempting to be conducted for about 13 homes in that area. They have reached 7 of the residents. This testing is at no cost to the home owner.

**Department Update:** Judy completed the tedious task to submit all of the Beach water testing to the State. The State is looking at some dams on Merrill Pond. The State wants to remove the dams and have the natural habitat come back and repair one dam. The cost would be too great to repair the dams. Many residents are concerned. Welch pond would be gone. The Public Hearing that was held was well attended. New dam requirements are quite extensive and expensive. Residents are also concerned about the established life. The School food service program would like to implement a food sharing table using guidelines from child nutrition program and would like BOH's blessing on letterhead that we approve and support this program. Jim Malley is opening the septic installation season April 3rd. Received our first flu vaccine reimbursement. Also, we have received several complaints regarding spoiled food at an establishment in town. Ray conducted an inspection. Cheryl has requested Ray to conduct inspections 4 times a year at this establishment as it is quite extensive. Received a complaint on spoiled meat, fish and produce. Social network has many complaints mentioned and they have changed management and the manager has been out on leave. Ray did not find any spoiled meat during his inspection. Cheryl is attending a community sanitation annual seminar next week. Camp renewal with the YMCA should be smoother this year as the binder was put in order last year and now they just have to change staff. Cheryl had an issue with cleanliness last year.

 $\varepsilon$  .  $\varepsilon$ 

**Old/New Business:** Ken mentioned 4:00 AM rubbish truck driving on Stone School Road. Cheryl stated she has not received any complaints but she will look into it.

Next Meeting: April 25, 2017

Motion to Adjourn at 7:30 PM: Diane Miller – Seconded Ken Malo - Unanimous - Approved.

John Silverberg, Chairman

ABSENT

William Fredericks, Vice Chairman

Diane Miller, Member

Tammi Marois, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member